

Environmental Stewardship Division Environmental Approvals Branch 123 Main Street, Suite 160, Winnipeg, Manitoba R3C 1A5 T 204 945-8321 F 204 945-5229 www.gov.mb.ca/sd/eal

October 12, 2017

Kevin D. Toyne Suite 2670, 360 Main Street Winnipeg MB R3C 3Z3 ktoyne@hillco.mb.ca

Dear Mr. Toyne:

This is in response to your letter dated September 29, 2017 regarding the Manitoba-Minnesota Transmission Project.

Your letter has been referred to legal counsel at Manitoba Justice for their consideration and response.

Yours sincerely,

Tracey Braun

Tracey Braun

Director

cc: Honourable Rochelle Squires
Honourable Ron Schuler
Honourable Kelvin Goertzen
Cliff Graydon, MLA
Dennis Smook, MLA
Bob Lagasse, MLA